
A public hearing of the Town Board of the Town of Moreau was held on November 4, 2021 in the Town of 
Moreau Municipal building, 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York, for the purpose of hearing public 
comment on proposed Local Law 5 of 2021, which if adopted would amend Chapter 130 of the Town 
Code. 
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The Supervisor called the public hearing to order at 5:45 p.m. 

Town Board Members Present 
 
John Hogan   Councilmember 
Kyle Noonan   Councilmember 
Alan VanTassel   Councilmember 
John Donohue, Jr.  Councilmember 
Theodore T. Kusnierz, Jr.  Supervisor 
 
Also present: Leeann McCabe, Town Clerk; Jeffrey Cruz, Principal Account Clerk; Leah Cronin, 
Assessor 
 
The Supervisor stated that Local Law 5 of 2021, if adopted, which would amend Chapter 130-2 of the 
Town Code, which provides for an exemption for those 65 and over, who are income qualified.  
 
The Town Clerk read the following public hearing notice that was published as a legal ad in the Post Star 
Newspaper on October 30, 2021. 
 

TOWN OF MOREAU 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

TO CONSIDER ADOPTION OF LOCAL LAW 
 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Section 20 of the Municipal Home Rule Law of the State 

of New York that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town of Moreau on November 4, 

2021 at 5:45 p.m. at the Town Municipal Complex, located at 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York for 

the purpose of considering the adoption of Local Law No. 5 of 2021.  If adopted, Local Law No. 5 of 2021 

would amend Chapter 130, Section 130-2(B) to adjust the sliding scale for senior citizen real property tax 

exemptions. Written comments on Local Law No. 5 of 2021 can be submitted to the Town Clerk up and 

through the time of the public hearing.  A copy of proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2021 can be obtained at the 

Moreau Town Municipal Complex and on the Town’s website. 

 

       Leeann M. McCabe 

       Town Clerk 
 
Published: October 30, 2021 
 
The Supervisor asked if there were any comments submitted to the Town Clerk and she replied no. 
 
There were no members from the public wishing to be heard. 
 
A motion was made by Councilmember Hogan, seconded by Councilmember Noonan and carried, to close 
the public hearing at 5:52 p.m. 
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Asked if all in favor, the following responses were given: 
 
Councilmember Hogan  Aye 
Councilmember Noonan Aye 
Councilmember VanTassel Aye 
Councilmember Donohue Aye 
Supervisor Kusnierz  Aye 
 

Public hearing adjourned. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

         

        Leeann McCabe 
        Town Clerk 


